
Dear Legislators, 
 
I am unable to attend the public hearing today for the HB 57 legislation, but I would like to voice 
my objection to it.   
 
This goes completely beyond abortion - it is infanticide.  Children, whether they are "accidents" 
or "intended," wanted our unwanted, 39 weeks in utero or 1 week old, are children.  Please 
enact laws that protect those without a voice and support women so they can choose to give 
their children life.   
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Katherine Reis 
Milton, VT   
 
 
 


